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LAS POSITAS




Technology Committee
January 23, 2012
2:30 pm, Room 4129
 MINUTES

Present: 
Jennifer Adams, Angela Amaya, Valerie Ball, Komal Chattha, Katie Eagan, Carol Edson, Heike Gecox, John Gonder, Steve Gunderson, Ruth Hanna, Larysa Karpylovych, Bob Kratochvil, Jeannine Methe, Dyan Miller, Samriti Rai, Paul Sapsford, Heidi Ulrech, Scott Vigallon, Laura Weaver,


1. Welcome

Called to order at 2:34pm by Chair, Angela Amaya.
2. Review of October 24, 2011 Minutes

Motion: to approve minutes with corrections: 

(moved: B. Kratochvil /seconded: J. Gonder  ) Approved with 1 abstention
3. Review of November 28, 2011 Minutes
Motion: to approve minutes with corrections: 

(moved: C. Edson /seconded: R. Hanna  ) Approved with 1 abstention
4. Reports
a. Campus
i. Laura Weaver (LPC Website) Thank you for inviting me to the meeting. I will be at each meeting going forward.  My involvement in website is not new.  The procedure for website requests is as follows:  you submit a request to Katherine Tollefson. She will create a help request.  Requests are handled as they are received.  Data: Help Requests as of Jan 17 - 160 total requests which breaks down as follows – Chabot 90; Las Positas 58; we currently have 2 open requests for LPC.  We are able to meet the demand.  Summary of the types of requests:   Request for access; installation of contribute; training on contribute; updating of pages; broken links corrected.
Question – What is the turn around time per request? Turn around time is dependent on the request.  Nothing is lagging behind.  It is the owners of the web pages that are responsible for content not the webmaster.  

Question – Does that include general information such as what degrees are being offered, etc? All around academic services not being updated – catalogue info, etc. Please keep in mind the turn over in the office.  They are getting their feet wet.  Is Academic Services aware that they are responsible for updating?  Design a method of providing updates to links, etc.  

We want to be proactive and make sure people know they are responsible for pages and that they have access to the pages.  Katherine does updates as well.  We need to make sure departments are aware of all of this.  We need to check responsibility not just if they are still here as we have had a shift in positions.  We need to identify the users.  
Question – Can we get a list of who is responsible for maintaining which pages?    We should pull the list of users from Contribute and work with Katherine to update who is still here and who’s not.  Maybe on available on Elizabeth’s computer.  

Question - How many licenses do we have and do we have enough to fill the need?  Yes 
Have requests to do contribute training…We can do the trainings in the center.   Do you have a problem with us doing the training?  No not at all.  

Question - Will software be brought up to date?  This is an IT discussion not webmaster. 
Question - What is the future of the college website?  We are in maintenance mode not updating or redesigning.  This will not change until we have a full time webmaster.  We are working with HR to hire a webmaster for both colleges. We are currently meeting the needs, but we seem to be falling short.  It is not as robust as it could be.  

Question – When you say not as robust….do you mean not as updated?  Yes.  We clearly don’t have the resources that’s we need. Maybe cleaner and less cluttered.

Comment – There is no face or person……just a generic email….webmaster email goes to help desk.  Maybe we need to add a message that you can call the helpdesk  and get an answer. Temporarily it is Katherine until we get a webmaster at district.  We have started working on the communication piece…..

Comment – Hopefully a webmaster will have some experience with sports as the athletics pages need to be updated on a daily basis so any help assistance would be great.  

ii. Steve Gunderson (Senior Computer/Network Systems Specialist)
A. Over the break the following projects were completed:
a. Instructional Audio Visual systems were up dreaded to the new Pixie plus control systems. These are complete smart classroom upgrades.
· Room 804 plus screen

· Room 805 plus screen

· Room 2204

· Room 2205

· Room 2206

B. Set up and take down of the Welcome Center in 2400

a. The reading room was setup with 19 computer systems and an ID station

C. All Adjunct instructor computers in building 2400 (2411 area) were replaced with current systems.

D. The Veterans Resource Center was equipped with 55” Flat Panel LCD and A/V cabling.

a. They also received 5 computers and a printer before break

E. Over the break we had an approximately fifty additional network drops installed to support to support Wireless Access Points and audio visual technology in the following areas

· B2000

· B2100

· B2200

· B200

· This was phase 1 of a larger project that will include many other buildings on the campus. We are looking at 3 more phases of installs.

F. 18 new wireless access points were installed

G. 18 old wireless access point were upgraded to communicated with our controller

H. New buildings to receive Wireless connectivity are 

· B100

· B700

· B2600

· 3100

I. We will be revising the wireless map on the web to show the current coverage.
iii. Heidi Ulrech (Telecommunications Coordinator) 
A. Complete the transition to TRAC web submission for copy jobs in the Copy Center.

a. Removed paper request forms from around campus and replaced with TRAC user guides.

b. Instructions for using TRAC are also on the web site.

c. Encouraging people to discontinue sending jobs via email and use TRAC instead.

d. The reporting, cost calculations and status alerts available through TRAC have been very beneficial for everyone.

B. Reviewed the telecom drawings for the Science projects.

a. Prepared a preliminary spreadsheet of new locations and needs.

b. Will ask Parson to set up a meeting with those in the user group who are interested in discussing the needs of these new locations.

C. Steve and I meet with Jeff and Kimberly to discuss the use of SARS call to do mass e-mail broadcasts of information to students
a. A first draft of the guidelines and request form has been developed.

b. Scheduling another meeting to continue discussion, review and feedback.
iv. Scott Vigallon (Instructional Technology/Open Learning Coordinator)
A. Bb upgrade in January: Bb was successfully upgraded to 9.1 Service Pack 5 on Jan. 9-10. We’ll be upgrading to 9.1 Service Pack 7 prior to the summer session. There are a few new features in that version, and training will be available this spring on them.

B. Spring workshops: The Spring TLC workshop schedule will hopefully be out by the end of the week. Based on our December survey, several people asked for training on Contribute. This type of training had been historically conducted by other parties on campus, but the TLC will take this over.

C. eLumen: Last week, the deans disseminated to their divisions lists of courses without SLO and lists without assessment data. Since then, several instructors have either filled out the web form for the TLC to input info and data into eLumen for them, or they have sought assistance on using eLumen. Aside from consulting the TLC for eLumen help, they can also go to the SLO web site, and click the SLO Tutorial link. Workshops will be offered this spring.

D. Online tutoring: Online tutoring has been expanded to include writing help for any course offered in the spring schedule. Online math tutoring has been expanded to include many more courses, and it is available for DE and on-campus students. Writing hours will be 4-6 p.m. Mondays and Wednesdays, and Math hours will be 2-4 p.m. Tuesdays and Thursdays. Online tutoring begins Jan. 30. More information at http://www.laspositascollege.edu/onlinelearning/tutoring.php.

b. District - Jeannine Methe – The waitlist has been implemented.  SARS call (the notification system) was the only procedure not implemented.  We saw a lot of activity. Students going up and down the list.  We had 2 issues: We were not able to generate an auto reply and an intentional lockout.  Chem 1A – made some last minute prerequisite changes that prevented students from getting on the waitlist.  We were able to correct it.  Otherwise, no other big issues.  
For online students – we need to make it more clear as to what you should do if you on waitlist for an online course.  You notify the instructor via email and let them know you are interested.  We sent out a notice. 
Comment - A lot of students are saying priority doesn’t matter…assuming there is space.  The Instructor can set the limit of the waitlist…smaller or larger prior to registration.  

Question - Any positive feedback? This is the first time using the waitlist.  We have received a lot of positive feedback. One positive is that the system is available on weekends.  We will keep getting feedback.  We would like wait until after the next semester (fall) before we decide if we want to make any changes.

Document Storage – Financial Aid has gone live.  They are in the process of canning all the financial aid documents.  

Degree Works – Scribing being done now.  

CurricUNET – Our curriculum management system.  In the process - course outlines for our courses, coordinating training, and entering course outlines.
Pay stubs – There was a question as to why does the system go down during the payroll process?  There are several things that have to be entered prior to completing a payroll cycle. 
Question - why does it take down the previous pay stub?  Can you only lock out the current pay stub….not the previous?  Unfortunately the lock out is all or nothing.  
Open Action Items 
Forms Project – Update - The two proposals (electronic paystubs and electronic signatures) approved by the LPC Technology and Sustainability Committees in November meetings were submitted and presented to the College Council at their December 15 meeting.  College Council moved to forward the proposals to the District.

Software Purchasing Process Project – No update - J. Gonder, S. Gunderson and A. Amaya 
5. Next Steps

Next Meeting: February 27, 2012 
9.
Adjourn – at 4:26 pm
Prepared by: RPegues
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